
Honorable Chairwoman Senator Gossage and Members of the Public Health and 
Welfare Committee, 
 
I am writing to support SB12 now known as SB233, the Kansas child mutilation 
prevention act. 
 
The fact that this bill is needed at all is a sad commentary on the state of our 
culture but we must protect children from a political agenda gone insane and 
doctors and medical facilities putting profit ahead of patient health. 
 
It’s a rare child that does not have body or emotional or self confidence issues as 
they enter the teen years.  Woke doctors putting an agenda and profit ahead of 
“do no harm” and manipulating vulnerable children for those twin goals must be 
stopped. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Roger Lomshek, Crawford County Republican Party Precinct Committeeman 
Pittsburg, KS 


